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Inside this issue: Sonlight Christian Camp 
Hosting our May Presbytery Meeting 

 
So you’ve heard that we’ll be hosting our next 
Presbytery Assembly at Sonlight—but you may not 
know that much about our ministry. Let me fill you in! 
 
Sonlight Christian Camp began in 1979, founded by Winston and Mary 
Marugg as a ministry to get kids backpacking out in God’s creation—
specifically in the Weminuche Wilderness of the San Juan Mountains. 
What started with two kids, one summer, one backpack trip has 
blossomed into 9 resident camps and 8 backpack trips every summer, 
and many ski and devotional retreats in fall, winter, and spring. 
 
Sonlight’s mission is to Be With Kids and Show Them God. So its 
facilities, staff, and hospitality are geared toward serving the faith 
development of youth. All of our summer camps are for youth, divided 
according to age. High school students get priority for Sonlight’s 
backpacking trips. Even our many adult retreats have come to 
appreciate Sonlight for excellent food but basic amenities. 
 
Our cabins are designed with simplicity and youth in mind. The total 
sleeping capacity of the camp is 70 people, with 51 bottom bunks and 
19 top bunks. All sleeping areas are bunk-style, so each guest shares 
space with five to sixteen others. Every cabin has its own bathroom 
with toilet, sinks, and shower; Winchester Cathedral (our plenary 
gathering space) has extra bathroom facilities, as well. Guests bring 
their own linens or sleeping bags and towels; Sonlight provides pillows 
and pillowcases. 
 
All meals are served family-style. A “hopper” from each table gets the 
food from the kitchen in serving dishes and diners pass the dishes 
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around. Sonlight serves multiple dishes at every meal, providing balanced nutrition. We try to accommodate 
all dietary restrictions that we’re made aware of in advance; choices may be restricted for those we find out 
about last-minute. 
 
The Lodge has wifi access with VERY slow speeds and limited bandwidth. The Cathedral (where Presbytery 
will be conducting business) does not have internet access. 
 
For those who want to make the drive a day early, Sonlight will have beds available Thursday night and 
breakfast and lunch available Friday. The price for this extra lodging and meals will be $55 (paid by the 
individual and not reimbursed by the Presbytery). 
 
For much more information about Sonlight and our facilities, please visit sonlightcamp.org (https://
sonlightcamp.org/retreat-groups/). 
 
In Christ with You, 
 
Emrys & Sara Tyler 
Co-Directors 

Please watch for an email that will have a link for registration for Presbytery Sonlight Camp will 
handle the registration Logistics if you don’t receive this email by April 15th, please call at 970-
264-4379 to register! 











Shannel B. Lorance Clergy Wellness Fund 
 

At the 2018 September Presbytery Meeting in Cortez, a precious gift, made in the name of 
Shannel Lorance, was acknowledged in a Plenary Session of Presbytery, in the amount of 
~$16,600.  It was determined at that session the gift would be utilized, in its entirety, for the  
“…wellness of the clergy and leadership in The Western Colorado Presbytery.” 
 
Shannel was born August 28, 1960 in Gunnision, Colorado, graduated from Englewood High 
School, and earned a BA in Business Administration from Metro State College.  She became a 
member of Wellshire Presbyterian Church in Denver, Colorado in1987.  She was ordained as a 
Deacon in 2007.  Rev. Katie Robb Davis, a pastor at Wellshire, shares that Shannel “was known 
here at Wellshire for her participation in women’s retreats, and for providing massage for people 
who biked to church on our annual “Bike to Church Sunday.”  
 
Shannel felt the call to become an ordained minister and came under care of the Presbytery of 
Denver in 2009 as she pursued a Master of Divinity degree at Union Presbyterian Seminary.  
According to Rev. Christine Beitzel, one of her Committee on Preparation liaisons, Shannel was 
“often invited to be the student preacher in both the Union Seminary Chapel and as a Seminary 
Representative in the surrounding churches.  She became a friend to many and her prayer circle 
was large.” Shannel was diagnosed with terminal brain cancer in January of 2014 and had to leave 
seminary before realizing her call.   
 
Shannel’s bequest was given to the Synod of the Rocky Mountains PC(USA) in the fall of 2017.  
The Synod Assembly then decided to split this bequest amongst the 8 Presbyteries in the Synod.  
 
Presbytery expressed its deep appreciation for this gift and engaged in an in depth conversation 
as to how we could honor Shannel Lorance and this very generous gift. 
 
Presbytery directed the Committee on Ministry (COM) to provide the vehicle for meeting such 
needs, applying the monies in this fund.  The extent of immediate needs was unknown at the time 
of the meeting, but there were testimonials as to needs within WCP. 
 
Protocols for the administration of the fund were needed, as outlined in a motion at this Presbytery 
meeting.  COM is finding that such protocols necessarily need to provide some ambiguity, but 
paramount is CONFIDENTIALITY with regard to any petition for this type of assistance. 
 
 To this end, COM has elected to have the Vice Moderator and Moderator  of COM be the 
 “contact persons” for any petition for assistance in the area  of mental and/or emotional 
 help.  Reporting to COM will be managed in providing very general information, while still 
 completely being  considerate of the confidential nature of this relationship to be 
 developed. 
 
 COM believed that CONFIDENTIALITY is one of the paramount concerns  to having such a 
 program serve the purposes intended, i.e. helping our  Pastors and Presbytery Leadership. 
 
Contact:  Joan Walker, Vice Moderator COM 970.241.1457 
    Email:  walker@acsol.net 
 
   John Thompson, Moderator COM   562.714.7540 
    Email:  johnthompson.claimslitigation@gmail.com 



Faith in Action Event 
March 2019 

 
We had an amazing event in the Northern Cluster with over 100 
participants from all four churches: First Pres., Grand Junction, Monument 
Pres., Covenant Pres, and First Pres., Glenwood Springs., along with a few 
members from the Central Cluster. 
 
This “Faith in Action” Event was on Sunday, March 10, at First 
Presbyterian Church in Grand Junction. 
We started at 4:00 and finished at 6:00 with a wonderful catered meal!   
 
The participants heard from four different perspectives on how we can take 
our faith into our own life surroundings and be “Missional”! 
 
Three presenters in each group briefly shared how God had led them to share their faith in a variety of ways:  
Faith in the workplace, faith in the community, faith with different generations, and faith through individual 
opportunities. 
 
The response to the event was overwhelmingly positive!  
 
The dinner hour was buzzing with each table sharing more and hearing what others are doing to spread the 
seeds deeper and wider!    
 
Please know that if you see this as something to take to your cluster, any of the pastors or Northern Cluster 
leaders would be happy to share more details. 
 
 
 
Northern Cluster Leaders, 
Mary Hammond Atkinson 
Jan Gammill   

SAVE THE DATES  
 

SEPTEMBER 20-22 
 

2nd Annual Women’s Retreat  
 

At  
 

Sonlight Camp in Pagosa Springs.   
 

Watch for more information coming soon.  



Do You Enjoy Writing? Do You Hate Writing but Have Great Ideas to 
Share?  Is Your Congregation Reaching out in Mission?  How? Want to 

Get the Word out about amazing happenings at your Church? Beth is 
waiting to hear from you!!! 

 
The Presbytery Blog is in need of contributions.  We need to stay 

connected and one way to do this is through the Presbytery Blog on our 
website.  Please consider contributing to the blog even if you are not a 
writer.   Prayers, concerns, joys, celebrations all are shared here. It is a 

wonderful way to share what is going on in our daily lives, congregations, 
and Presbytery.  

 
Also appreciated would be ideas to share on the Presbytery Facebook 

page.  What would you all be interested in learning about?  Beth is always 
looking for ideas and inspiration.   

 
To Contact Beth in the Presbytery Office Call 970-240-8455, Cell 970-497-6925, or 

email beth@wcopresbytery.org. 



Presbytery of  Western Colorado 
101 N. Uncompahgre Ave. #9 
Montrose, CO 81401-3763 
 
970-240-8455 
fax 240-1318 
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